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Cannabis Education Group Hails Sanjay Gupta’s Apology 

Howardsville, VA:   Patients Out of Time hailed the recent announcement by Dr. Sanjay Gupta, CNN’s Chief Medical Correspondent who apologized last week for his previous negative stance on the medical use of marijuana.  The neurosurgeon said in an August 8th  editorial on the CNN website,  “I apologize because I didn't look hard enough, until now. I didn't look far enough. I didn't review papers from smaller labs in other countries doing some remarkable research, and I was too dismissive of the loud chorus of legitimate patients whose symptoms improved on cannabis.”  Gupta followed up the editorial with a CNN documentary entitled “Weed,” which aired last night on the cable news network.

Patients Out of Time co-founder, Al Byrne, praised Gupta’s courage in coming forward and acknowledging the error of his ways.  “I hope other medical professionals pay attention to Dr. Gupta’s statements and begin to educate themselves about the remarkable medical properties that this plant possesses.  Sadly the American government makes it nearly impossible to even research cannabis, much less use the drug in a clinical setting.” 

Gupta cited research in other countries that helped sway his opinion about marijuana. “I am especially intrigued by studies like those in Spain and Israel looking at the anti-cancer effects of marijuana and its components. I'm intrigued by the neuro-protective study by Lev Meschoulam (Dr. Raphael Mechoulam) in Israel. . . .”

Byrne also praised Gupta’s “guts in acknowledging that the American people have been  purposely duped by their own government about this plant.”  In his editorial Gupta stated, “We have been terribly and systematically misled for nearly 70 years in the United States, and I apologize for my own role in that.”

Patients Out of Time is the preeminent organization for cannabis education in the U.S. Since 2000, Patients Out of Time has sponsored biennial conferences with international faculty that have attracted the finest cannabis researchers from around the globe including those cited by Dr. Gupta. Patients Out of Time's next clinical cannabis conference will be held in May 2014 in Portland, Oregon.

Recently Patients Out of Time has begun sponsoring seminars in the 20 states and DC that have approved cannabis for medical purposes. The next seminar is scheduled for September 13, 2013 in Lansing, Michigan. These seminars offer continuing education units for nurses and other medical professionals. Byrne said, “The U.S. is woefully behind in terms of educating its medical professionals about the medical uses of cannabis.  Patients Out of Time is proud to be the first organization to offer continuing education credits for all of our healthcare professionals.”

